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SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY, INCUBATION & ENTREFRENEURSHIP
May 11, 2015

William Mohl

President. Entergy Wholesale Commodities
440 Hamilton Avenue, 12" Floor

White Plains, NY 10601

Re: Indian Point Transformer Fire
Dear Mr. Mohl,

We write to request information regarding this past weekend's incident that occurred at Entergy’s Indian Point
nuclear power plant as members of the New York State Senate, and serving as the Chair of the New York State
Senate Standing Committee on Energy and Telecommunications, it is our duty to ensure that the people of New
York are informed on all issues related thereto. This responsibility includes being able to accurately explain, among
other things, accidents that occur at facilities tying within our state’s borders.

The vesidents of the Hudson Valley, as well as those ciiizens living in other regions of the state where nuclear power
plants are iocated, should be assured that their safety and weli-being are not at risk due to incidents such as the one
that occurred on Saturday. Nuclear power plants are great producers of efficient, clean energy, and, as you know,
there are stringent federal and state safety protocols in place that We have no doubt Entergy has followed
approprialely.

What we are asking of you is to help us put the minds of our constituents at ease, particularly those that we interact
with in the Hudson Valley. We would like for you to provide us with a detailed description of what happened to the
transformer at Indian Point that caused it to catch fire and to spill liquid. We understand that there is an internal
investigation of the accident taking place and we would like to know, when the investigation is complete, whether or
not the spill impacted the Hudson River. Additionally, it would be helpful to learn Entergy’s plan of action on how
to prevent a future incident of this kind.

Entergy has acted as a good partner with the Senate Energy and Telecommunications Commiltee in the past and
your cooperation over the years is much appreciated. We plan to maintain this positive relationship and look forward
to hearing from you in the near future.

Sincerely,
et 4, /Ty G/ Pl

Terrence Murphy
Chair, Energy and Telecommunications Committee Senator, 40" District
Senator, 47" District

cc: Joanne Fernandez
Manager, Governmental Affairs



